

# **NEWS**

Dear parents and carers,

Welcome everyone to the newsletter this week. I hope everyone is enjoying the spring sunshine...let's hope it lasts!

We have a number of events coming up in school over the next two weeks. We are supporting Red Nose Day on Friday  $18^{th}$  March 2022 and are dressing up as a hero for the day. This can be anybody in real life or a comic book hero. It will be interesting to see what the children wear and the staff. Alternatively, the children can come in their own clothes wearing something red. We are suggesting a donation of £1.00 for this great cause.

The next event is then Friday 25<sup>th</sup> March 2022, Chocolate Egg day. The children can wear their own clothes and we ask for a donation of an Easter egg or some chocolate so that the competitions and Tombola have lots and lots of prizes. The chocolate tombolas will be held in class to reduce sharing across school. Please send in donations on Friday 25th March. The tombolas will then be drawn in class on Thursday 31st March 2022. Your child can bring in money on the day or in advance. Please send money in an envelope with your child's name and 'chocolate tombola' written on it.

We are holding a decorate an egg competition in school. This will be judged on Thursday 31st March 2022. To enter, your child can decorate a hard-boiled egg in any way they like, the more unusual the better. Please bring these in on the day to class labelled with your children's name.

Our PTA has started up again following the lifting of lockdown restrictions. All parents are automatically a member of the PTA and are welcome to attend any meetings. The PTA would be delighted for any help and support that our school community is able to give. The next meeting will be on Tuesday 26th April 2022 at 3.20pm. Please do get involved as the PTA do a great job supporting school and putting on events all the children and families enjoy.

Remember any problems at home please contact school so we can help you in any way we can. Please contact us if your circumstances change, even if it is not school related; we may have the answer or know where you can get support.

I hope everyone has a great weekend and stay safe.

Yours sincerely

**Christopher Holmes** 

Head teacher

#### **Shoeboxes for Ukraine**

International Aid Trust in Blackburn are collecting shoebox donations for the people of Ukraine. We are keen to support in any way we can and are happy for shoebox donations to be dropped off in school and we will arrange to deliver them to International Aid Trust.

Shoeboxes (or other box) could contain essential goods and long life food. Other suggestions include:

- medical supplies
- toothpaste
- small toys
- items you think could like the spirits of families displaced by the conflict.

Please attach a list of the items in your shoebox on the outside of the box and send them to school.

### **Easter Competitions**

25th March - Chocolate egg day. Children can wear non school uniform. Please bring in an Easter Egg or chocolate donation for the Chocolate Tombola in class.

31st March—Chocolate tombolas in class. Please send in money for your child to take part either on the day or to the office in an envelope marked 'chocolate tombola' and the name of your child. 31st March—judging for the decorate an egg competition. Please send in a decorated boiled egg labelled with your child's name.

See details of all competitions in Mr Holmes' letter above.





# **NEWS**

## Y4 Assembly

Thank you to Y4 parents for joining us for Assembly on Monday morning. Y4 shared the story of Rama and Sita and performed the Dance of Light for Diwali. Well done to the whole class.



## **World Book Day**

Congratulations to everyone for your costumes for World Book Day. Don't forget to send in photos of your child reading in unusual places—up a tree, on a swing, in a tent. Winners will be announced next week. Please send your photo entry to admin@primet.lancs.sch.uk.

## **Red Nose Day**

On Friday 18th March we are supporting Red Nose Day and are dressing up as a hero for the day—this could be a superhero but it could also be someone that is a hero to you. Alternatively, you can wear something Red. Donations for Red

### Certificate & Award Winners

#### 4th March 2022

Year R: Vilhan, Mujtaba, Joseph Year 1: Sukayna, Emily, Jacob, Mia

Year 2: Charlie, Noel, Theo Year 3: Lilly, Theo, Adil

Year 4: Sheharyar, Kiran, Khloe Year 5: Hassan, Hasnain, Aliza

Year 6: Shayaan, Harli-Mae, Jessica

## 11th March 2022

Year R: Jasmine, Maddie-Lee, Arbaz

Year 1: Hafsa, Katelyn, Fred, Mia

Year 2: Sharnie, Oscar, Isla

Year 3: Zinat, Anayah, Skyla Year 4: Hyusein, Eliza, Fatme

Year 5: Aliza, Sara, Leon

Year 6: Emily, Logan, Muskan, Shayaan



#### **Y6** Residential

Y6 Residential will take place 6th to 8th June 2022. Letters have been sent home with further details.

This is always a great adventure for all the children and we would encourage all our Y6 children to take part. If you have any queries when you receive the letter, please contact the school office.

Nose fundraising please.



#### **Dates for your Diary**

18th March Red Nose Day

23rd March Y5 trip to Gawthorpe Hall

24th March Parents Evening

25th March Non school uniform for chocolate donations

31st March Chocolate tombolas in class 31st March Decorate an egg competition

31st March Reports sent home

1st April School closes for Easter Holiday at 1.15pm 19th April School reopens after Easter Holidays 26th April PTA meeting at school at 3.20pm

